
Remembering Margaret Henderson 

 

 

We first met Margaret in February of 2012 when her sister was admitted to Bobby’s Hospice as a 

patient.  Her sister stayed with us for 11 months before she died, so we got to know Margaret 

very well.  She was here every day with her bright smile and wonderful spirit.  She became part 

of our Hospice family. 

 

When the BBQ season rolled around in June of 2013, Margaret came every Friday to have lunch 

and support Hospice.  Margaret’s sister died in January 2013 and she continued to come every 

Friday to our summer BBQ’s.  She never missed until her own health started to fail.  We said 

good-bye to Margaret at our last BBQ on September 28, 2018 and looked forward to seeing her 

again at our 2019 BBQ Season.  Unfortunately, Margaret died at the age of 86 on Tuesday, April 

9, 2019.   

 

After she died, her family gave us a note she had in her apartment for us.  It read: 

 

“To all my friends at Bobby’s.  I want to thank you all for being so good to me.  I will never 

forget you all.  You meant a lot to me.  I sure will miss all those pretty faces and smiles.  As ever, 

your loving friend Margaret Henderson.” 

 

We will all miss Margaret at 2019 BBQ Season, but we remember her with love. 

 


